Kenwood Park Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes

August 8, 2016

I. Call to order

Erica Yoder called to order the regular meeting of the Kenwood Park Neighborhood Association at 7:05 P.M. on August 8, 2016 at Kenwood Park UMC.

II. <u>Attendees</u>

18 people were present.

III. Reports from last meeting

Erica handed out copies of the Secretary's Report. Terry Foley gave Treasurer's Report.

IV. Open issues

- a) Lt. Tim Daily gave the Safety Report. Lt. Daily reminded us that we all have a responsibility to call if we see something that should be investigated.
- b) Jen Winter, Public Works Director handed out copies of the latest city newsletter. Jen followed up with issues from previous meeting. Neighbors shared their concerns.
- **c)** Scott Overland District 2 City Council Representative shared his experiences as he rode along with the Police Department.

V. New business

- a) Alyssa Williams from Cedar Rapids Housing Programs, and Ann Olson with Linn County Public Health explained the Lead Hazard Control Program. A grant from US Housing and Urban Development has made funds available to low income residents to find and fix lead paint problems.
- b) Eric Wittig said that Sven Leff told him that the electric and the signage at Kenwood Park would be in by the end of the month.
- c) Kenwood School garden coordinator is scheduling a work day to build a fence around the garden. Volunteers would be needed. Sue Latting moved, Eric Wittig seconded and voice vote approved a motion that KPNA would spend up to \$250 for materials for the fence.

VI. Adjournment

Erica adjourned the meeting at 8:14 P.M.

Minutes submitted by: Sue Latting

Minutes approved by: [Name]